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January 2, 2017 

 

To: Property owners within the Hilldale Way – Maple Terrace – University Avenue traffic 
signal assessment district 

 
In the next month, the Board of Public Works and the Madison Common Council will consider plans 
and assessment schedules to fund a new traffic signal at Hilldale Way – Maple Terrace – University 
Avenue. The estimated cost to install the traffic signals is $500,000.00. Half of the total cost will be 
financed by the Village of Shorewood Hills. The other half will be assessed to the properties within the 
assessment district (South of University Avenue at Hilldale Way). 
 
The estimated traffic signal assessments were apportioned among all parcels within the assessment 
district based on estimated trips generated by each parcel using Institute of Transportation Engineers 
Trip Generation Handbook to calculate trips. 
 
The traffic signal is expected to be installed in 2018. 
 
You can contact me at 267-1969, if you have any questions or comments. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Jerry Schippa, P.E. 
Engineer I 
City of Madison 
 
 
 
 
CC: Ald Arvina Martin, District 11 
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